
 

 

 

Children empowered by the Nobel Prize – UN experts applaud Malala 
Yousafzai and Kailash Satyarthi’s work 

 

GENEVA (10 October 2014) – A group of United Nations human rights experts* 
today applauded the Nobel Peace Prize awarded to Malala Yousafzai and Kailash 
Satyarthi for their struggle against suppression of young people and children’s right 
to education. 

 

“Malala’s tireless work to support the right of girls to a quality education, in the face 
of at times violent opposition from those who misuse culture, tradition or religion to 
deny human rights, is truly one of the highest contributions to bring peace to the 
world,” they said.  

 

“Malala has become a symbol of the empowerment of girls and has made a key 
contribution to improve the situation of children,” the human rights experts added.  
 

“Kailash Satyarthi has been a leader in combatting the commercial exploitation of 
children, the worst forms of child labour, and the scourge of street children. He has 
rescued many child labourers and helped them in their rehabilitation efforts,” they 
noted. 
 

“He has also put lots of effort towards realizing the rights of children through the 
adoption of international child rights instruments and their implementation at the 
national level,” the group of experts said. 

 

“We encourage all governments to lend their cooperation and support to these and 
all other campaigners for the right of children to education and to be free from 
exploitation, to ensure that these rights are fully realized within their countries,” the 
human rights experts concluded.   

 

 
(*) The experts:  
 
Urmila Bhoola, Special Rapporteur on contemporary forms of slavery, including its causes and 



consequences 
Maud de Boer-Buquicchio, Special Rapporteur on the sale of children, child prostitution and child 
pornography 
Maria Grazia Giammarinaro, Special Rapporteur on trafficking in persons, especially in women 
and children 
 

ENDS 
 
The United Nations human rights experts are part of what it is known as the Special Procedures of 
the Human Rights Council. Special Procedures, the largest body of independent experts in the UN 
Human Rights, is the general name of the independent fact-finding and monitoring mechanisms of 
the Human Rights Council that address either specific country situations or thematic issues in all 
parts of the world. Learn more, visit: http://www.ohchr.org/EN/HRBodies/SP/Pages/Welcomepage.aspx 
 
For further information and media inquiries, please contact Ms. Nekane Lavín (+41 22 917 94 02 / 
nlavin@ohchr.org) or write to srsaleofchildren@ohchr.org  
 
For media inquiries related to other UN independent experts: 
Xabier Celaya, UN Human Rights – Media Unit (+ 41 22 917 9383 / xcelaya@ohchr.org)    
 
UN Human Rights, follow us on social media: 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/unitednationshumanrights  

Twitter: http://twitter.com/UNrightswire  
Google+ gplus.to/unitednationshumanrights     
YouTube: http://www.youtube.com/UNOHCHR  
Storify: http://storify.com/UNrightswire 
 
Check the Universal Human Rights Index: http://uhri.ohchr.org/en 
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